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Trinity Tidings 
A community committed to Christ through caring, sharing, and outreach 

 
 

× × × × × × × × × × × × × × × × × × 

 

May 7th – New Member Sunday – 10:30 a.m. Service 

May 14th - Mother’s Day 

May 21st:  Honoring the 2017 Graduating Seniors  

×  Honoring our Sunday School Teachers and 

Confirmation Guides and helpers 

× Last Sunday of Sunday School  

× Jordan Gades Appreciation Sunday 

May 28th – 9:00 a.m. Summer worship  

Schedule begins 

May 29th – Memorial Day 

 



 
PASTOR HOLTE’S UPDATE 

MAY, 2017 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity, 
As we move from the Easter Season to Spring and Summer, here are 
some important items I am thinking about today: 
 

1. Trinity’s Summer Worship Schedule will begin on Sunday, May 
28th with one service at 9:00 a.m.  This will continue through Labor Day Sunday, 
September 3rd.  We will have a variety of worship styles each month including 
Traditional, Now the Feast, and AWE on May 28th.  Special music has been 
arranged for each Sunday also.  Worship at 9:00, coffee to follow! 

 

2.  Farewell to Jordan Gades and his family – On Sunday, May 21st, a farewell 
reception will be held between services in the Gathering Area for Jordan as he 
concludes his time here at Trinity.  This will be an opportunity for the 
congregation to thank him for his work first as our intern, and then for nearly 
a year as Director of Christian Education.  THANK YOU JORDAN, AND GOD 
BLESS YOU AS YOU CONTINUE YOUR SERVICE TO THE GREATER CHURCH! 
 

3. Trinity has been assigned an intern from Luther Seminary in St. Paul!  His name 
is Matthew Spoden, and is a native of Maple Grove, Minnesota and a graduate 
of Gustavus Adolphus College in St. Peter, Minnesota.  Matthew will begin his 
internship with us in September and will continue for the customary twelve 
months.  We look forward to having Matthew join our staff and our Trinity 
family. 
 

4. On April 18th, I officiated at the funeral service for Ethel Satre, a longtime 
member of Trinity.  She was nearly 109 years old.  She and her late husband 
Carl, together had historical roots in Trinity going back to the charter members 
of 1888.  We were so privileged and blessed to have Ethel with us for so many 
years.  My thoughts and prayers are with her many friends in the congregation.  
God bless our memory of Ethel Satre. 
 

So, I will see in you church!  

Your pastor and friend,  David P. Holte 

 
 



 

“New Beginnings” 

1st Corinthians 1: 4-5 άL ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ Ƴȅ DƻŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƻŦ DƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ 

has been given to you in Christ Jesus, for every way you have been ŜƴǊƛŎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ƘƛƳΧέ 

I love the month of May… songbirds sing their gospel praises, flowers 

beautifully bloom and nature comes alive!  May Day celebrates the 

beginning of this month, and in that joyful spirit I will rejoice as my wife Erin 

is receiving the NJPA “Excellence in Teaching” award.  May 6th, the Anderson 

family will be doing the “color run” culminating our daughter’s final chapter 

at Baxter School.  New Member Sunday is May 7th!  I am so excited for this 

crew to get plugged in…they are great people!  The Walleye Opener is 

Saturday May 13th it is a great tradition in our State.  Mother’s Day on Sunday May 14th gives 

us a chance to appreciate the one who loves us like no other…Mom.  We will honor Trinity’s 

Graduates at a nice brunch at 9:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall on May 21st.  In addition, we get 

to thank Jordan for his time with us and bid him Godspeed.  Lastly, Memorial Day Weekend 

bookends the month as we remember those who have died protecting our freedom.  Also, 

lines lengthen on 371 as this 3-day weekend marks the new beginning of life on the lakes and 

fittingly our summer worship service time changes to 9:00 a.m.  May is full of new 

beginnings…and I love it! 

And May I… give thanks to you for the same reasons?  You have echoed songbirds in praise… 

singing with trumpets and tympani drums on Easter with a record holy week attendance.  

Children came like blossoming flowers…in record numbers of on Easter!  I believe we had 125 

kids come up for Pastor Dave’s jelly bean sermon! And  just as nature has been coming alive… 

so has our congregation with all sorts of new visitors and members!  Trinity is vibrant and 

green just as the grass is becoming in our yards!  I thank God for you all! 

May this letter of encouragement put a spring in your step as we live out our mission in this 

time and place.  We are a community committed to Christ through caring, sharing and 

outreach! 

Come what may… 

><> ><> ><> 

Pastor Hans 

 
 

 
 

April Pastoral Acts - Funeral Services:   Ethel Satre          Melissa Gammello 



 
 
Hf]b]hmė7\]`XfYbógė7YbhYf 
News & Notes 
May 2017 
 
Happy Spring!  It is so great to see the sun and have the children bursting with 
excitement to be outside and enjoying the fresh air!  We are exploding with spring 
fever and planning enthusiastically for a great summer! 
 

May Birthday: 
1: Happy 1st Birthday Jocelyn! 
 

Our Annual Spring Program was held on Tuesday, April 4th! The 
program was a great success watching the children sing their favorite songs & some even do a little 
dancing!  It was great to have so many families and friends take time from their busy schedules to join 
us for some fun!  
 

As we Begin to plan for SumaYfėíMonday, June 6th H77ógėgiaaYfėdfc[fUaėcZZ]W]U``mėVY[]bgëėėKYė
have some changes that will be taking place for JUNE, JULY & AUGUST. Amber will be moving to the 
Adventure Club joining Luanne. The dynamic duo will be reunited to carry out our awesome summer 
school aged program!! Marissa will be going to the Busy Bear Room and Savannah & Meghan will 
continue with the Dazzling Dinosaurs for the summer.  Wow, we are ready!! Now just to get all the fun 
activities, projects and field trips planned.  

  TCC will be offering Adventure Club, which serves children age kindergarten through 12 years!  
Adventure Club offers a wide variety of activities like cooking, science, reading, craft and great 
summer field trips!  We currently still have a few openings for your elementary aged child, please 
contact Becky for enrollment information! 
 

Reminders: 
Conferences will be held May 8-11 please sign up for a time to meet with 
mcifėW\]`XógėhYUW\Yfë 
 
Our Preschool Graduation will be on May 23rd!  All the Dazzling Dinosaurs will participate in a small 
program for Graduation, we will recognize those children who are moving on to kindergarten with a 
special certificate for Preschool Graduation.  
 
TCC is closed on Monday, May 29 in observance of the Memorial Day holiday! 
 

Have a great May! 
Becky Dryburgh 



Christian Education News  

Teacher Appreciation Sunday  - On May 21st, we 

will be having a special ceremony for all those people who have helped in 
our Christian Education ministry over this past year. Please join us on 
Sunday thanking these people for their amazing service to our church and 
community!   
 

May 21st ¦ Last Day of Sunday School 
The Last Day of Sunday School will be on May 21st! we will be having a party 
day for all of our Sunday school children to celebrate all the wonderful 
things they did and all of the amazing things they learned about over this 
last year. We went over the Story of Moses, the Wisemen, Paul, the 
Parables of Jesus, the Road to Emmaus, and the 10 Commandments. Keep 
these stories alive in your kids minds by talking about them often! Have a 

wonderful summer and see you back in Sunday school in the fall!   
 

Trinity Vacation   Bible School  - August 7th – 11th  
This August we will be getting together and celebrating God’s work at 
our MAKER FUN FACTORY! There will be lots of great bible studies, fun 
games, delicious treats, and amazing people! Stop by Trinity and pick 
up a form to sign up for this wonderful week of seeing God at work! 
Sign up before July 1st and get a 5-dollar discount! 
 

What Are You Interested In?  We are looking for input as 

to what other things you would be 
interested in doing to engage your faith life here at Trinity! 
Did you like the Nooma series? Would you like to see more 

studies like that? Are there different things you would like to see? Is there anything you would 
be interested in leading? Let’s talk about it! Stop by and talk to Jordan or call him at 218-829-
5147 or email education@trinitybrainerd.org    
 

J Truths Children learn  J 
   1) No matter how hard you try, you can't baptize cats.  
   2) When your mom is mad at your dad, don't let her brush your hair.  
   3) If your sister hits you, don't hit her back. They always catch the second person.  
   4) You can't trust dogs to watch your food.  
   5) Don't sneeze when someone is cutting your hair.  
   6) Puppies still have bad breath even after eating a tic tac.  
   7) Never hold a dustbuster and a cat at the same time.  
   8) You can't hide a piece of broccoli in a glass of milk.  
   9) Don't wear polka-dot underwear under white shorts.  
   10) The best place to be when you are sad is in Grandma's lap. 

mailto:education@trinitybrainerd.org


FUNERAL LUNCH HELPERS ï Trinity has an awesome crew that helps prepare and serve meals for 
when we have Funeral services here, BUT age and health issues have made it 
necessary to find some new additional volunteers. Job duties are very simple and you 
WILL NOT  get called every time there is a funeral. The goal is to have 3 or 4 teams 
that can take turns helping out.  Please contact Joe  Niklaus in the church office 
(218) 829 -5147 to sign up or if you have more questions. THANKS!!  

 

SPAGHETTI DINNER FUN DRAISER FOR LILI  - A planning committee (Team Lili  ) from Our 
Saviorôs Lutheran Church is  organizing a spaghetti dinner benefit May 6th in Pequot Lakes to raise 

funds for Liliana Grace Carey  and her medical expenses. Lili is the cousin of 
Steve & Becky Dryburgh . Liliôs Story: Lilian Grace Carey; born on November 
17, 2016 daughter of Alvin & Cassie (Evenson) Carey was born with a condition 
called ñGastroschisisò. Liliôs abdomen had a hole in it, consequently she was born 

with 95%of her intestines and (bowel) outside of her body. She spent the first 5 weeks of her life in 
the Childrenôs NICU in Minneapolis, MN, where she had her surgery to repair the hole in her abdomen 
and put her intestines back inside her body. Lili now continues to have liver complications and 
concerns. Lili will continue to go back and forth to Childrenôs hospital and clinics in Minneapolis for 
her checkups. The benefit will be a Spaghetti Dinner on Saturday, May 6 th at Our Saviorôs Lutheran 
Church, 4-7 pm. Cost will be $10.00 per adult, $ 5.00 per child. There will also be a silent auction, 
and bake sale. If you would like to make a donationé.You can drop off donations to any Wells 
Fargo Bank or Mail to: Wells Fargo Bank, Lilian G Carey Trust Benefit Account P.O. Box 
398 Pequot Lakes, MN 56472. Or Contact Becky Dryburgh, 218 -821 -2125. All proceeds 
will go toward Lilianôs medical expense!  

 

DRI VERS AND HELPERS WANTED FOR OUR BUS!! ï We have started our transportation on 
Sunday mornings with our Bus. We have discovered from our trial runs that it 
would be nice to have TWO volunteers each Sunday. One to drive, and 
another person to help with the l oading of our passengers. Our ongoing goal 
is to have enough drivers and helpers so they only have to help out once a 
month. Drivers DO NOT need to have a Commercial Driverôs License (CDL). So, please 
consider being a driver or helper. Letôs make it happen! See Joe in the Church Office to sign 
up or if you have questions. THANKS!!!  
 

TRINITY QUILTERS MEET TUESDAY MAY 2 nd & MAY 16 th ! Quilting Warmth and Love -  We 
gather from 9:00 a.m. to around 2:00 p.m. in the Fellowship Hall.   We continue to 
accept cotton fabrics (no stretchy fabric!) that we can use to cut 6 1/2, 10 1/2 and 20 
1/2 inch squares for making tops.   We accept colored cotton, cotton/polyester and 
flannel sheets which we use to make quilt backs. Please, no fabric with stains or 

holes. You can leave these items in the quilterôs closet in the Fellowship Hall. Thank you "sew" much 
for your continued support. Questions, please call Darlene Jillson at 218 -829 -1361.  
 

THE POWER OF PRAYER! WEôLL PRAY FOR YOU! BECOME A MEMBER OF TRINITYôS 
PRAYER WARRIORS!  We and/or our families will all go through tough times 
whether it is physical or emotional pain. Why not have a group of ñPrayer Warriorsò 
praying for you or your loved ones. When you request prayers; you can be as 
ñspecificò or as ñgeneralò as you want concerning your need for prayer.  Maybe you 

want to become one of Trinityôs ñPrayer Warriorsò? To be a part of the Trinity Prayer Warriors 
or if you would like prayers, please call, e -mail or see Joe in the church office. 218 -829 -
5147 or trinity@trinitybrainerd.org  
 

mailto:trinity@trinitybrainerd.org


NEW ONLINE OR AUTOMA TIC PAYMENT GIVING!!  ï We have been notified that the 
Simply Giving program is no longer being offered as a means of  
automatic payments to Trinity.   Those individuals currently using it may 
continue  but new applications will not be accepted. The Vision Council has 
selected two new electronic giving (e-giving) programs.  These are exciting 
new opportunities for all members and visitors to financially support our 
church family using electronic means either for a one time payment or 
reoccurring payments. Yes, cash and checks can still be used. In the 
next few weeks watch your home mailbox for an information packet describing these 
opportunities.  
 

STEWARDSHIP REPORT - We give thanks to God and to each one of you for your faithfulness in 
giving. We praise God for continually providing all that we need. Let each of us prayerfully consider our 
pattern of giving and seek God's direction so that we are o ffering Him and what He desires. 
                              Sunday Offerings:       Building Fund:  
April 2 nd                      $11,685.00                  $775.00  
April 9 th                       $11,039.00                 $390.00  
April 16 th                     $13,280.00                 $356.00  
April 23 rd                      $7,6 75.00                  $430.00  
 

Each week $10,889.23 is needed for general fund expenses and $2,087.77 is needed for the 
mortgage payment. 
2017 Benevolences:  
Synod      $12,000    Paid in full for 2017!         Luther Crest          $3,000    Paid in full for 2017!            

Bridges of Hope  $500.00    Paid in full for 2017!    Lutheran Social Services $2,500     Paid in full for 2017!  

 

SAVE THESE DATES TO HELP WITH TRINITY'S ANNUAL GARAGE SALE!!  
Sunday, June 1 8th -  Saturday, June 2 4th  - You can start dropping off your 
clean, gently used items after 10:30 on  Sunday May 21st in room 12. SPRING 

CLEANING and the GARAGE SALE  - As you do your Spring 
Cleaning, please remember to set aside your gently used items for 
Trinity's Annual Garage Sale. We will take clothing (clean with no tears or buttons 

missing), shoes, toys with all the pieces, housewares, preferably not electronics unless you have 
tested them and made sure they work.  Also, we take outdoor items, books, linens and bedding. 
Please donate only items in good shape.  If they are not in good shape, please just throw them, 
do not donate them. If you have any questions, contact Anne Niklaus 825 -9059. Please do 
not call the church office with your questions. If you have a hard time getting your items 
to church, we can arrange to have someone come and get them.  
 

TRINITY CIRCLES  
The Galilee Circle  will meet Wednesday, May 17th, at 10:00 a.m. in the Gathering Area for Bible 
Study lead by Connie OôBrien. The group will go to Northern Cowboy for lunch at 11:30 a.m. 
PLEASE NOTE THE TIME CHANGE AT 10:00 A.M.  All are welcome!  
 

The Nazareth Circle will meet at 1:30 p.m. on Monday, Ma y 22nd in Trinityôs 
Gathering Area to continue their study of Romans. We will be studying Romans 6:1-23, ñBuried and 
Raised with Christò (Session 8). Hostess is Mary Shaw . Marian Severt  is the Bible Study leader.  
 

Please check your church mailboxes as your ñFirst Quarterò giving 

statements are there for you! Thank You!  

http://www.newsletternewsletter.com/SearchArt/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=93074832


The Jolly Freetimers  will meet on Tuesday May 9th at 12:00 Noon in Trinityôs gathering 

area.  The program will be announced at a later time.  Who are the Jolly Freetimers?  

We are an adult organization for retired members of Trinity.  We meet the second 
Tuesday of each month at approx. 12:00 noon at various sites in the Brainerd Lakes 
area and enjoy good food, fellowship, and an entertaining program of some type. 

Interested in joining this group or want more information?  Contact Pat Howitz at 829 -5891.   

 

ñDollars for Scholarsò Silent Auction Continues - The 2017 ñDollars for Scholarsò 
campaign will continue over the next few weeks when several exciting new items will be auctioned to 

the highest bidder in a Silent Auction setting.  The items up for auction are located 
in the Gathering Area. Items include gift cards, ñAs Seen On TVò products, kitchen 
items, sport collectables and much more.  Not only will you be getting some fun 
items but your donations will go to help raise dollars for the Trinity Scholarship fund.  

Items will change about every two weeks.  Check it out! Thank you for supporting the 
Trinity Scholarship fund and the ñDollars for Scholarsò program.  
 

MAY 7 TH IS NOISY CAN SUNDAY!! - Every first Sunday of the month, we will have a ñNOISY CAN 
SUNDAYò for the purpose of collecting some coins for the ELCA World Hunger 
program . At the beginning of our worship service, several metal cans will be 
passed through the congregation to collect the loose change in your pocket. It is 
surprising how pocket  change  adds up! Thank You!!  

 

COFFEE SERVERS ARE NEEDED!! CAN YOU HELP SERVE COFFEE ON SUNDAYS? We need 
helpful, and smiling volunteers to help. Be a willing volunteer and welcome people with a 
fresh hot cup of coffee or cold lemonade. If you are able to help with this ministry need, 
please sign up on the sheet posted on bulletin board by the Gathering Area Kitchen. 
 

SUNDAY MAY 7 TH IS FOOD SHELF SUNDAY!! ïTrinity's Food Shelf is being 
used by more people who are in need. Please consider bringing a food item or 
making a monetary donation to Trinity's Food Shelf.  
 

THANK YOUôS 
Dear Pastor Holte and the Trinity congregation: Thank you for the care and friendship you have 
shown Mom (Ethel Satre) over the years. Thanks for the visits with Communion, flowers and goodies 
on the Holidays. Thank you for the words of comfort, memorials and to the Funeral Lunch committee 
for the lunch served at Ethelôs funeral service; we as her family, are very grateful. God bless you all! 
The Ethel Satre Family  
 

I would like to thank the Trinity congregation for the beautiful Easter lily that was delivered to me. I 

appreciate it very much! Edna Collette  

J CHRISTIAN HUMOR IS GOOD FOR THE SOUL  -  ATHIEST SHORTS   
Á The young son of some atheists went to his parents one day, and said, "Do you think God 

KNOWS we don't believe in Him?"         
Á "Atheists are really often put on the spot; they have to sing, "Hummmmmm bless America."          

Did you hear about the atheist who was complaining about dial - a-prayer. He finally got the 
telephone company to give him equal time. Now they've got dial -a-prayer for atheist. You call a 
number and nobody answers.  

Á "One who denies the existence of God and has a concrete mind - permanently set and all mixed 
up."       

Á  Athiests have their own holiday - April 1st. 
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UPDATE ON THE SOUP KITCHEN SIGN -UP- We now have 5 of our 12 months filled for serving at 
the Soup Kitchen. With our mission of caring, sharing and outreach; please consider signing up and 
you will find out how special it is to serve others who are hungry and in need and depend on a hot 
meal. Here is some information about the Soup Kitchen. 
¶ Third Sunday of every month, 11:30 -2:00 p.m.  
¶ Laurie Boran  is the coordinator and can coach you in on the process!  
¶ The Soup Kitchen is located just east of the Triangle gas station on Oak Street.  

¶ Please sign-up to be a captain and you can serve with your family, personal friends, extended 
family, or serve with Trinity members and friends; OR I (Pastor Hans or Laurie Boran) can help 
you get a crew.               Name & Cell #  

April 16th (Easter)  _____Laurie Boran & Crew___________        
May 21st   _____Karen Johnson________________ 
June 18th   _________________________________  
July 16th  _________________________________ 
August 20th   _______Tracy Mongan______________         
September 17th _______ Tracy Mongan _____________ 
October 15th  _________________________________        
November 19th _________________________________ 
December 17th _________________________________        
January 21st 2018  _________________________________ 
February 18th 2018 _________________________________ 
March 18th 2018  ____Pastor Hans & Sr. High Youth_____ 
Thank you so much in advance!  I canôt tell you how many people I have askedé ñHave you 
served at the Soup Kitchen?ò  and they sayé ñNo, but I have been meaning toéò  Here is your 
chance to serve! THANK YOU!!  Pastor Hans ><> ><>  



 Vision Council 
Trinity Lutheran Church Minutes 

March 21, 2017, 6:00 pm 
The Vision Council shall have general oversight of the life and activities of this congregation, in particular its  

worship life, to the end that everything be done in accordance with the Word of God and the faith and practice of the ELCA. 

Call to Order – President Dave Johnson 

Roll Call: Pr Hans Anderson, Dave Johnson, Doug Johnson, Paul Larsen, David Lust, Bob Nibbe, Matt Qualley, 

and Don Wennberg.  Excused absences: Pr Dave Holte, Pam O’Rourke, and Troy Schreifels. 
  

Devotions – Paul Larsen 

Agenda – approved 
 

Approval of Minutes for Feb 21, 2017 - pending 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Doug 

¶ Financials –   
Á Giving trends are trending down – coming in short compared what is needed monthly. 
Á Mortgage funds are also trending down 
Á All benevolences are almost paid; just $4900 of $12000 remaining on Synod (~40%). 
Á Requested $3000 from Thrivent Funds for the Scholarship Funds – passed. 

¶ Check register – not reviewed 
¶ Financial Report was accepted 
Pastors’ Reports 
¶ Pastor Holte – written: New Member Sunday is May 7th.  Expecting word on Intern assignment first week 

of April.  Good Friday services will be at 2 pm and 8 pm.  The Bus has arrived and will be in service soon. 

¶ Pastor Anderson – Seder meal will be on Maundy Thursday again.  Confirmation classes are winding down.  
Easter breakfast will be hosted by the Youth.  VBS planning is underway.  National Youth Gathering is in 
Houston June 2018.   
 

Prayer Concerns / Prayer Time -  led by Pr Hans 
 

Old Business  

¶ Annual audit – ongoing 

¶ Intern Update – See Pr Dave’s report 

¶ Handicap-equipped bus – Doug, See Pr Dave’s report  
 

New Business 

¶ The Children’s Center (TCC) presentation by Becky Dryburgh, Director, & Kim Ellingson, TCC Bd Chair – At 
the beginning of the meeting, Becky D and Kim E presented concerns of the TCC: Lack of financial information 
over the past several months and not knowing profitability of the TCC made it difficult to establish rates and 
staffing ratios, especially with the recent kitchen remodeling and ongoing overhead costs.  End-of-Year 2016 
projections dated mid-February 2017 and mid-March 2017 were apparently incomplete.  Discussion 
included the possibility of including a Vision Council member on the TCC Board and reviewing Trinity’s 
Organization Chart. 

 

¶ Christian Education 
Discussion – Consultation with Jackie Mehr for Summer Vacation Bible School and Fall 2017 Sunday School 
organization.  It was suggested that 2 – 5 hours per week would be necessary.  After discussion, it was 
moved and passed that up to $1000 at $20/hr. be offered for this project starting March 26, 2017, with a 
revisit in two months. 

 

      The meeting was adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer.     



May 2017 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 
8:15 AM Traditional Service  

9:30 AM Education  

10:30 AM First Communion 

Service  

7:00 PM AA Meeting  

1 
12:00 PM Kiwanis  

4:45 PM Sons of 

Norway  

5:45 PM Gospel 

Voices  

6:00 PM Cub 

Scouts  

7:00 PM Boy Scouts  

2 
9:00 AM Trinity 

Quilters  

4:00 PM Girl 

Scouts-Room 12  

7:00 PM AWE 

Team  

3 
9:00 AM Staff 

Meeting  

5:00 PM Meal  

6:00 PM Worship  

7:45 PM Trinity 

Bells  

4 
9:00 AM Altar Guild  

6:00 PM Cub 

Scouts  

5 
9:30 AM Men's 

Group  

6:30 PM AA 

Meeting  

6 

7 
Food Shelf Sunday  

Noisy Can Sunday  

7:30 AM Trinity Bells  

8:15 AM Traditional Service  

9:30 AM Education  

10:30 AM Traditional Service  

7:00 PM AA Meeting  

8 
12:00 PM Kiwanis  

5:30 PM - 7:45 PM 

Crow Wing 

Energized Class  

5:45 PM Gospel 

Voices  

7:00 PM Boy Scouts  

9 
9:00 AM Cherub 

Church  

10:00 AM Bible 

Study Leaders  

12:00 PM Jolly 

Freetimers  

7:00 PM AWE 

Team  

10 
5:00 PM Meal  

6:00 PM Worship  

11 
10:30 AM 

Woodland 

Communion  

6:00 PM Cub 

Scouts  

12 
9:30 AM Men's 

Group  

6:30 PM AA 

Meeting  

13 

14 
8:15 AM Traditional Service  

9:30 AM Education  

10:30 AM Traditional Service  

7:00 PM AA Meeting  

15 
9:30 AM Library 

Committee  

12:00 PM Kiwanis  

5:45 PM Gospel 

Voices  

7:00 PM Boy Scouts  

16 
9:00 AM Trinity 

Quilters  

6:00 PM Vision 

Council  

7:00 PM AWE 

Team  

17 
9:30 AM Galilee 

Circle  

5:00 PM Meal  

6:00 PM Worship  

18 
6:00 PM Cub 

Scouts  

19 
9:30 AM Men's 

Group  

5:30 PM Sons of 

Norway (lutefisk)  

6:30 PM AA 

Meeting  

20 

21 
Soup Kitchen Sunday  

8:15 AM Now the Feast Service  

9:30 AM Education  

10:30 AM Now the Feast Service  

7:00 PM AA Meeting  

22 
12:00 PM Kiwanis  

1:30 PM Nazareth 

Circle  

5:30 PM - 7:45 PM 

Crow Wing 

Energized Class  

7:00 PM Boy Scouts  

23 
7:00 PM AWE 

Team  

24 
5:00 PM Meal  

6:00 PM Worship  

25 26 
9:30 AM Men's 

Group  

6:30 PM AA 

Meeting  

27 

28 
9:00 AM Contemporary Service  

7:00 PM AA Meeting  

29 
12:00 PM Kiwanis  

30 
9:00 AM Tidings 

assembly  

31 
6:00 PM Worship  

1 
9:00 AM Altar Guild  

2 
9:30 AM Men's 

Group  

6:30 PM AA 

Meeting  

3 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church Vision Council members want your input and are there for you if 
you have ideas, suggestions or questions. The Council members are:  
Pastor David P. Holte    Pastor Hans Anderson     Dave Johnson              
Pam OôRourke     Doug Johnson       Bob Nibbe       
Matt Qualley                   Troy Schreifels     Don Wennberg    
David Lust        Paul Larsen   
You can find their phone numbers in your Church Directory or call the Church Office .   
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Trinity Lutheran Church, ELCA 
A community committed to God through caring, sharing, and outreach. 

  

Phone: 218-829-5147     Fax: 218-829-5313 
Email: trinity@trinitybrainerd.org     Website: www.trinitybrainerd.org 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/TrinityBrainerd 

Trinity Children's Center (TCC): 218-829-1385 
 

Office Hours 
Monday - Thursday: 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Friday: 8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
 

Worship Schedule 
Wednesday: Worship with Holy Communion - 6:00 p.m. 

Sunday: Worship with Holy Communion - 8:15 and 10:30 a.m. 
Sunday: Education Hour - 9:30 a.m.    Coffee & Fellowship - 9:30 a.m. 

 

Trinity Staff 
Senior Pastor - David P. Holte     Associate Pastor - Hans Anderson 

Christian Education Director - Jordan Gades     Office Manager - Joe Niklaus 
Children's Center Director - Becky Dryburgh    Custodian - Matt Daley      

Financial Secretary – Linda Harris   Music Coordinator & Organist - Ellen Holte      
TLC Singers and Trinity Bells Director - Jim Anderson 

Non-Profit  

Organization  
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